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First Impressions Count
Our Corporate Induction launched in May and has
been designed specifically to provide a warm and
friendly welcome to DSFS and our ways of
working for all our new people. It is fully
supported by our directors who come in as part
of the welcome, and by colleagues in IT who
provide training and support to relating to
information governance and use of NHS mail. We
also provide everyone with a detailed induction
manual and checklist so we can support them as
much as possible in their early days in their new
job roles.

Centred around ‘Service Excellence through our
People’ it provides a full focus on DSFS and our
Vision and Values, and how we work together to
deliver our services to our customers. By
Christmas, we will have delivered 12 sessions to
well over 100 new starters and we plan to deliver
two sessions every month from January 2023. 

We have new people in nearly all our teams
since May, and almost everyone that has joined
us has said how friendly and welcoming
colleagues in their teams and across DSFS are.
In our last session in November, everyone said
they felt supported my managers and
colleagues, and that DSFS feels ‘like a family’.
This is lovely to hear so keep up the great work
everyone. 

Over 93% of attendees have rated the induction
as excellent or very good, so it really is a
success story. We are however, always looking
to improve what we do. Recent changes have
been to provide a free welcome drink voucher
and a DSFS water bottle or mug to everyone
that joins us as part of their welcome. 

Pictured : A warm welcome to all on our Induction
sessions 



Les Hayes – Programme Manager, Estates Capital
Team

Sam Bolton – Estates Operations Manager, Estates

Trish McDonagh – ICT Project Office Manager

We have welcomed over 60 new starters recently:

47 of you have joined our facilites services team, we
have three new people in I.T,alongside three in patient
records. 

Seven colleagues are new to the Procurement team, and
four colleagues  in Finance. We would also like to
welcome four new team members to the commercial
residences.

Welcome also to the newest members of our
management team: 

Thank you for everything which you bring to our teams. 

Welcome Aboard 
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Designed to help all leaders, at all levels within the DSFS business, the workshops help to develop
the approach, skills, and confidence to lead the business to an even brighter future…the DSFS Way.
 
Thanks to the knowledge and experience of the facilitators and participants from the ‘Cultural
Exchange’ learning and development company, feedback has suggested the sessions have been very
engaging, very interactive, very thought-provoking and very ‘DSFS real’.
 
These initial workshops are providing the platform for some further ‘Working the DSFS Way’
activities which will be coming to all parts of the business throughout 2023 – so watch out for
further announcements and play YOUR part in helping to Build, Lead & Work the DSFS Way!
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The DSFS Way



G E T  I N  T O U C H :  T O  S U B M I T  F E E D B A C K  O R  A N  I D E A  F O R  O U R  N E X T  N E W S L E T T E R ,
P L E A S E  E M A I L  C R H F T . D S F S E M P L O Y E E D I R E C T O R S @ N H S . N E T

Mental Health First Aider Training and DSFS
Wellbeing Champions
To further support individuals across our teams to talk about their mental health, DSFS have recently
commissioned Mental Health England to provide training to a further 14 DSFS staff to become qualified
Mental Health First Aiders. The training was held on Thursday, 17 and Friday, 18 November and included
staff from our Porters, Estates, IT, HR and OD, Security, Commercial and Finance teams. 

Pictured below are our Mental Health First Aiders. 

Essential Training is important for all of us throughout DSFS  to make sure that we have the correct
knowledge and skills to keep ourselves, our patients, and visitors safe. 

However, our compliance rates have been too low over the last year, and we recognise that this is
mainly due to understandable operational pressures during the pandemic which made it very difficult
for teams to ensure the essential training was completed. 

We know that teams are working very hard to increase their compliance and support colleagues
through the essential training courses, thank you for all your efforts. If you need any help or support,
please come, and speak with the DSFS HR Team. 

Training IS essential...
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Backtraq is Changing To MICAD
Over the coming months DSFS will be upgrading the main system used within our Estates and
Facilities departments. This means that BACKTRAQ will  be changing to MICAD.This new package
will support patient care by allowing colleagues to access systems relating to transport,
portering and financial and stock control in one package. Training will be given to all relevant
teams; particularly ward colleagues and those raising porter requests. Please look out for more
information – and contact Amy Rowland amy.rowland6@nhs.net for specific queries. 

The DSFS People Survey
Our DSFS People Survey has previously been carried out every year. However, we recognise that
holding the survey yearly did not allow much time for teams to act on the feedback and embed
the change before asking you for feedback again. With this in mind the Board have decided that
having a survey every two years will allow us more time to work with you to make the changes
and embed the improvements before asking for further feedback. The next DSFS People survey
will take place in October 2023. 
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Appraisal Season
Our DSFS Appraisal Season has normally run from April to July each year. Having received much
feedback from you, mainly around the reasons for appraisals, the quality of appraisals and the
length of time we give for appraisals to be carried out, the Board have decided to extend the
appraisal season in 2023. It will now run from the start of April to the end of September, to give
you all more time to allow for quality conversations and not rush the process. We will also be
providing training and awareness sessions to managers and colleagues throughout 2023 to
ensure that we help not only Managers but all colleagues with how to have a quality
conversations and the importance of this.





